Hon. President

Dr. Salma Aslam Kundi

Hon. President Elect

Dr. Hameedullah Khan

Hon. Immediate Past President

Dr. Ikram Ahmed Tunio

Hon. Secretary General

Dr. S.M.Qaisar Sajjad

Hon. Treasurer

Dr. Qazi Muhammad Wasiq

Hon. Joint Secretaries

Dr. Amir Saleem

Dr. Akbar Ali Soomro

Hon. Chairman E.B. JPMA

Dr. Sarwar Jamil Siddiqui

Hon. Editor The Medical Gazette

Dr. Muhammad Nasir Sulaiman



Ref. No.024/PMAC/2021 September 25, 2021

Dr. Otmar Kloiber Secretary General World Medical Association

Dear Sir,

Pakistan Medical Association (PMA) would like to bring into your notice a worldwide issue regarding vaccine of Covid-19. You are well aware of the fact that different countries of the world are using different brands of the vaccine, manufactured in different countries, means people are not using same brands of Covid-19 Vaccine globally. Even knowing the fact, concerned authorities of some countries have approved specific brands mandatory for incoming visitors.

This policy of approving specific brands of Corona Vaccine will have devastating affect over international travelling and trade.

Keeping in view the above facts we request you to highlight the issue at international platforms to convince such countries to accept all the vaccine brands approved by all other countries for their citizens, otherwise it will create a big problem for the people who wish to go abroad for employment, business, education, medical treatment and for other purposes.

PMA also request you to please write a letter to Mr. Tedros Adhanom, Director General, WHO asking for his help to resolve this issue.

In this regard PMA, through a letter dated May 21, 2021, had requested Mr. Tedros to put his efforts for resolving the issue. (Copy of the letter is attached)

Looking forward for your prompt response.

Sincerely Yours

Dr. S.M.Qaisar Sajjad Secretary General

Pakistan Medical Association (Centre)

Dr. Salma Aslam Kundi

President

Pakistan Medical Association (Centre)

